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BULLETIN NO. 034-25 GOVERNMENT RELATIONS 
 
TO:  Educational Service District Superintendents 

School District Superintendents 
  School District Business Managers 
 
FROM:   Chris Reykdal, Superintendent of Public Instruction 
 
RE: Summary of New Bills, Budget Provisos, and Requirements for School Districts 

Following the Close of the 2025 Legislative Session  
 
CONTACT: Anna Hernandez-French, Government Relations 

360-764-0706, govrelations@k12.wa.us   
 

PURPOSE/BACKGROUND  
The 2025 Washington State Legislative Session concluded on April 27, and the Legislature 
passed several new bills, budget provisos, and requirements for school districts. Part of the role 
of the Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction (OSPI) is to support school districts in 
tracking and implementing new legislative requirements. As such, OSPI has compiled and 
published a summary of new K-12 bills and budget items that have been signed into law by 
Governor Bob Ferguson. OSPI has also compiled a list of requirements for school districts that 
are either new as a result of legislation passed this legislative session, or requirements from 
previous legislative sessions that are going into effect this school year or next.  
 

INFORMATION AND ASSISTANCE 
For questions regarding this bulletin, please contact Anna Hernandez-French, at 360-764-0706 
or email govrelations@k12.wa.us. The OSPI Telecommunication Relay Services number is 711 or 
1-800-833-6384. 
 
This bulletin is also available on the Bulletins page of the OSPI website.  
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https://ospi.k12.wa.us/sites/default/files/2025-07/legislative-session-summary-2025.pdf
https://ospi.k12.wa.us/sites/default/files/2025-05/2025-session-districts-impact.pdf
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https://ospi.k12.wa.us/about-ospi/bulletins


BULLETIN NO. 034-25 GR  
July 25, 2025 
Page 2 
 
Tennille Jeffries-Simmons 
Chief of Staff   
 
Jenny Plaja 
Chief Policy and Legislative Affairs Officer 
Government Relations 
 
CR:ahf 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
OSPI provides equal access to all programs and services without discrimination based on sex, race, creed, religion, color, 
national origin, age, honorably discharged veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression, gender 
identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a person with a disability. Questions and 
complaints of alleged discrimination should be directed to the Equity and Civil Rights Director at 360-725-6162/TTY: 
360-664-3631; or P.O. Box 47200, Olympia, WA 98504-7200; or equity@k12.wa.us. 
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